-

Mangowine Concert Committee
Mr G Coumbe

P.0. Box 19

Nungarin W.A 6490

Mr Leonard Long

CEO

Shire of Nungarin
Railway Ave
Nungarin WA 6490

14/8/21

Dear Leonard

The Mangowine Concert Committee seeks Shire of Nungarin continued support for the Harvest Festival Weekend, to
be held from Friday 1st October to Sunday 3" October 2021.

The Concert Committee seeks:

L.

2.

Permission to use the grounds of Mangowine Homestead and to consume alcohol for the venue for our
annual concert to be held on Saturday, 2" October 2021. Manager for the Bar will be Gary Coumbe.

Use of the Community bus for transporting the many visitors from the Nungarin Community Recreation
Ground, McCorty’s Old Hotel and Nungarin Hotel to and from the Mangowine Concert on Saturday 2™
October. The committee will organise a driver for the bus. (Shire bus to be left behind the Shire Offices for
pick up on Saturday afternoon please).

That the program for the night is printed by the Shire late in the week prior to Friday 1* October.

Continued support of the Curtin Volunteers who travel from Perth to assist during the weekend, by way of
accommodating the volunteers in the “Blue Room” at the Nungarin Community Recreation Ground for two
nights {Friday 1* Oct and Saturday 2™ Oct). We ask that the volunteers have access to showers, toilets and
the kitchen area from Friday evening until Sunday morning. The volunteers will bring their own
swags/sleeping bags, but will require mattresses on the floor of the Blue Room please. Could the volunteers
please have a key to the Blue Room, so that they can secure that area when not in attendance.

Payment of 2 meals for the Curtin Volunteers at Wegners Rural for Saturday and again Sunday lunch from
Wegners Rural before the volunteers depart back to Perth.

~Hiis group of volunteers - 10 — 12 university students will arrive late afternoon on Friday 1 October to assist
with the BBQ tea and Bogan Bingo Night at the Nungarin Community Recreation Centre. This function is
organised by the Nungarin Heritage Machinery and Army Museum and this year is in conjunction with the
Shire of Nungarin. On Saturday 2" October the Curtin Volunteers will be assisting with the set-up/clean-
up/gatekeeping/packing VIP baskets for the Concert on Saturday night and again then volunteering at the
Wheatbelt Markets on Sunday 3™ October. The Curtin Volunteers help our Mangowine Concert Committee,
the Shire of Nungarin, Mangowine Homestead, the Museum Committee, the Wheatbelt Markets
Committee, the Nungarin Community Development Group and the St Johns Ambulance Sausage Sizzle in
hurnerous ways during the weekend and their assistance is very much appreciated throughout the groups
that they assist. The volunteers are sourced by the Concert Committee through Curtin University and has
been an ongoing agreement for many years to assist the Harvest Festival weekend.

Your continued support for this event is greatly appreciated by the entire district and our many visitors, and we look
forward to the Shire’s ongoing assistance in 2021.

Kind Regards

. -
A

Gary Coumbe

President

Mangowine Concert Committee
Email: coumbel@bordernet.com.au

Tel:

9046 5037  Mobile: 0447 465 037



